Dear [*FIRST-NAME*],

We are writing to ask for your help in reviewing abstracts submitted to NWAV 44, to be held in Toronto October 22-25, 2015. 
To streamline the process, we are using EasyChair, which allows us to assign you a number of abstracts that pertain to your area(s) of expertise.

At the bottom of this message you’ll find an invitation to review, which includes instructions about creating an EasyChair account and how to access and review abstracts. 

We received a record number of abstracts this year, many of which are excellent research studies, but in some cases not ideal for NWAV, which is known for the study of language variation and change, careful attention to data and rigorous methodology, comprising some or all of the following:
*
identification of a variable;
*
consideration of the context of variation;
*
accountability, analysis of a form of interest but also consideration of the alternate variants;
*
a viable statistical method, so that observations are not just due to chance, but evaluated for statistically significance;
*
an interpretation and explanation that makes reference to sociolinguistic theory, principles of linguistic change, grammaticalization, diffusion/transmission, Third Wave studies, or other substantive theoretically driven idea(s) current in the field.
Further, highly rated abstracts should also have the following attributes:
· 
· originality, addressing a urgent issue in the field;
· research with results, rather than a promissory note;
· information about the data and method(s) of analysis.
Given these guidelines, please rate each abstract using the following 5-point scale:

1. Definitely reject – not an NWAV paper.
2. Reject. 
3. Possibly reject. 
4. Possibly accept. 
5. Definitely accept.
While a simple rating will suffice, additional comments will help the committee combine your judgments with those of other reviewers.

We’re hoping to send out notifications by early July, so we’d appreciate it if you could send us your ratings by Tuesday, June 30. 
In order to maintain anonymity, please let us know if we assign you an abstract by authors with whom you have a conflict of interest (e.g. a student or co-author of yours).

Thank you very much for your help! We look forward to seeing you in Toronto in October.

James Walker
on behalf of the NWAV 44 organizing committee
